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ADOPTED 

The Governing Board recognizes that bicycle helmets lessen the seriousness of head injuries. The Board 
expects all students to observe safety laws and rules, to display courtesy toward other riders and 
pedestrians, and strongly encourages students to wear bicycle helmets when riding to or from school. 

Students are encouraged to use bicycle locks. The district will not be responsible for bicycles which are 
lost, stolen, or damaged. 

 


